
Department of 

Environmental Quality 

Kimberly D. Shelley 

Executive Director 

State of Utah 

SPENCER J. COX 
Governor 

DIVISION OF WASTE MANAGEMENT 

AND RADIATION CONTROL 

 
Jalynn Knudsen 

Interim Director 
DEIDRE HENDERSON 

Lieutenant Governor 

195 North 1950 West • Salt Lake City, UT 
Mailing Address: P.O. Box 144880 • Salt Lake City, UT 84114-4880 

Telephone (801) 536-0200 • Fax (801) 536-0222 • T.D.D. (801) 536-4284 
www.deq.utah.gov 

Printed on 100% recycled paper 

 

 DSHW-2021-005962 

May 4, 2021 

 

 

 

Shannon Perez, Remediation Project Manager 

Georgia-Pacific Gypsum LLC 

133 Peachtree Street, NE 

Atlanta, GA  30303 

 

RE: Approval of the Sigurd North Quarry Solid Waste Landfill Closure Report, 

 Georgia-Pacific Crescent Landfill 

 

Dear Ms. Perez: 

 

The Division of Waste Management and Radiation Control (Division) has received and reviewed the 

Sigurd North Quarry Solid Waste Landfill Closure Report, dated April 15, 2021, submitted by Georgia-

Pacific Gypsum LLC (Georgia-Pacific).  This closure report is for the landfill also known as the Georgia-

Pacific Crescent Landfill.  The closure activities were observed by the Division throughout the closure 

process and the closure report is consistent with the observations made by the Division. 

 

The aforementioned document describing the closure activities and pictures of the Sigurd North Quarry 

Landfill is hereby approved.  Georgia-Pacific may now begin the post closure care of the facility as 

described in the 2017 approved Closure and Post-Closure plan. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Doug Taylor at (801) 536-0200. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jalynn Knudsen, Interim Director 

Division of Waste Management and Radiation Control 

 

JK/DT/wa 

 

c: Nathan Selin, Health Officer, Central Utah Public Health Dept. 

Eric Larsen, Environmental Health Director, Central Utah Health Dept. 

John Chartier, P.E., UDEQ District Engineer 

Carmine Perri, VP, GP Gypsum, Atlanta, GA  

Dave Jolley, GP Agent – Sigurd, Utah (Email)  

http://www.deq.utah.gov/

